
Year 3 Homework letter  - Friday 13th January 2023 
This week Year 3 participated in their termly Wellbeing Wednesday morning 
P.E Lesson. Pete, their coach for the day, was extremely pleased with their be-

haviour, level or determination and progress since their last session.  

English: 

Year 3 have continued to look at our book ‘The 
Pied Piper of Hamlin’ by Michael Morpurgo and 
Emma Chichester Clark. This week the class have 
been writing to persuade the Mayor of Hamlin 
that the rat infestation is a serious issue. To do 
this, we have been learning to write factually, us-
ing a variety of conjunctions to extend our sen-
tences and give our view points. At the end of the 
week then class used what they had learned to 
write a formal letter to convince the Mayor that 
action must be taken.  

Maths: 

This week in class we have moved onto division 
and have focused on a new method for calculating 
answers. Within the children's homework books 
you will find a modelled example of how to do this 
division method. Please use this to support their 
learning and understanding.   

Homework  
Reading: Please try to read every evening 
with your child. Do continue to ask them ques-
tions about what they have read to check their 
understanding. 

Guided Reading: Next week in our English les-
sons we will be looking at the “Epiphany”. 
Please read the text provided and answer the 
attached questions. 

Maths: This week’s Maths homework will be 

set on paper. The task is related to division.  

Multiplication: Please use Times Tables Rock 
Stars to help improve your child's understand-
ing and knowledge of these. Do spend as much 
time as possible accessing times Times Tables 
Rockstars as it’s a fun and interactive way to 
improve their number fluency.  

Spellings: Use the sheet provided to complete 
this week’s spellings. An optional quiz will also 
be set on PurpleMash to complete. 

Hope you all have a restful weekend. 
Mr Bowen, Mrs Boyle and Mrs Russell. 
The Year 3 Team  

Dates:  
PTFA Evening Event—27th January 2023 

PTFA School Disco—Thursday 9th February  

PTFA Pre loved Uniform Sale—Friday 13th 
January  

End of half term—Friday 10th February 

Half Term—Monday 13th February—Friday 
17th February 

Return to school— Monday 20th February 

Year 3 Class collective worship—Wednesday 1st 
March 2023 

St Patrick’s Day—Friday 17th March  

Parents and Careers Evenings— 27th to 29th 
March.  

Loveworks:  
We are supporting Loveworks as one of our half 
termly ‘love projects.’ LoveWorks helps those in 
need of food and can also offer support with pay-
ing utility bills. To support LoveWorks, we are 
running our ‘A Tin A Week’ project again. As the 
name suggests, we are asking for children to bring 
in one item a week for the next five weeks. The 
items needed are listed below in priority order: 

UHT semi skimmed milk, shampoo, toilet rolls, 
tins of meat casserole, tinned corn beef, ham etc, 
long life fruit juice, tinned fruit, porridge oats, 
soup, tuna, pasta sauce, jam,  rice, tinned pota-
toes/smash, tinned vegetables, tinned tomatoes, 
breakfast cereals,  tinned custard/rice pudding, 
deodorant/anti perspirant. 
  
To find out more about Love Works please follow 
the link http://www.loveworks.org.uk/ Thank you 
in advance for your support. 


